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In calling you together sooner than a separation from your homes would otherwise have been 
required I yielded to considerations drawn from the posture of our foreign affairs, and…to the 
probability of further developments of the policy of the belligerent powers toward this country 
which might the more unite the national councils in the measures to be pursued.  

At the close of the last session of Congress it was hoped that the Government of Great Britain 
[would] repeal its orders in council, and thereby authorize a removal of the existing 
obstructions to her commerce with the United States.  

Instead of this reasonable step toward satisfaction and friendship between the two nations, the 
orders were, at a moment when least to have been expected, put into more rigorous 
execution…  

In the unfriendly spirit of those disclosures indemnity and redress for other wrongs have 
continued to be withheld, and our coasts and the mouths of our harbors have again witnessed 
scenes not less derogatory to the dearest of our national rights than vexation to the regular 
course of our trade. 

Under the ominous indications which commanded attention it became a duty to exert the 
means committed to the executive department in providing for the general security…In this 
disposition is included a force consisting of regulars and militia, embodied in the Indiana 
Territory and marched toward our northwestern frontier. This measure was made requisite by 
several murders and depredations committed by Indians…. 

I must now add that the period is arrived which claims from the legislative guardians of the 
national rights a system of more ample provisions for maintaining them. Notwithstanding the 
scrupulous justice, the protracted moderation, and the multiplied efforts on the part of the 
United States we have seen that the British cabinet perseveres not only in withholding a 
remedy for other wrongs, so long and so loudly calling for it, but in the execution, brought 
home to the threshold of our territory, of measures which under existing circumstances have 
the character as well as the effect of war on our lawful commerce.  

With this evidence of hostile inflexibility in trampling on rights which no independent nation 
can relinquish, Congress will feel the duty of putting the United States into an armor and an 
attitude demanded by the crisis, and corresponding with the national spirit and expectations…. 

I can not close this communication without expressing my deep sense of the crisis in which you 
are assembled, my confidence in a wise and honorable result to your deliberations, and 
assurances of the faithful zeal with which my cooperating duties will be discharged, invoking at 
the same time the blessing of Heaven on our beloved country and on all the means that may be 
employed in vindicating its rights and advancing its welfare.           
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